St. Charles Parish	Planning Board of Commissioners	November 3, 2011
	Minutes 
Mr. Booth:  The next item on the agenda is PZS-2011-29 requested by John A. Agnelly Sr. for Resubdivision of Lot 8A, Block 6, Addendum #2 to Gassen Subdivision into Lots 8A-1 and 8A-2 (1215 & 1217 Gassen St., Luling) in Sections 9 & 10, T13S R21E, St. Charles Parish, La Zoning District R-2 (proposed R-3). Council District 1. 

Ms. Marousek:  This is for the same property that we were just discussing and this is the companion Resubdivision application that they are moving forward with.  This is to create 2 lots basically 4,741.5 sq. ft. out of the 9,491 sq. ft. current parcel.  The proposed lot configuration both under the R-2 current zoning district and the proposed R-3 zoning district would result in a creation of lots that are non conforming to dimensional standards. Under the current R-2 standards, minimum lot size is 6000 square feet and 10,000 square feet under the proposed R-3 zoning. If the Resubdivision is approved without the R-3 zoning, the lot could be developed with a duplex on each of the units because it would have the R-2 zoning designation.  If the property is zoned R-3, the applicant could construct townhome units on the property with a minimum lot area of 2500 square feet which under the parcel size could result in 3 units on individual lots. Both of the zoning districts have minimum lot widths of 60 ft.  Under either zoning district a recommendation of approval is required by the Planning Commission along with a waiver of the minimum lot size and the lot frontage by the Parish Council. Because the proposal creates lots below the minimum lot size under either zoning district the department does recommend denial. I would say if the Commission does want to make a recommendation of approval, they do it contingent upon the rezone being approved by the Council. 

Mr. Booth:  Thank you ma’am. This is a public hearing for PZS-2011-29 the Resubdivision of Block 6, Addendum 2, Lots 8A-1 and 8A-2, 1215 and 1517 Gassen St., Luling. Anyone here to speak in favor of that?  Tell us what you are doing, state your name and address please ma’am.

Henri Sue Agnelly, 157 Hall Drive, Luling. I understand the zoning stuff, we just want to build the townhouse on that piece of property and whatever we have to do to get that done, I’m hoping you all would approve it. 

Mr. Booth:  Thank you ma’am. Anyone else here to speak in favor of this application?  Anyone here to speak in opposition of the application, please step forward? Seeing none, the public hearing is closed.  Any question or discussion? 

Mr. Foster:  Kim, this was denied because of the square feet?

Ms. Marousek:  Well we’re recommending denial because it would result in lots that did not conform to the zoning district.  

Mr. Booth:  I believe that this vote would be contingent on the Council actually approving the rezoning.  We will call for the vote with that stipulation.

YEAS:		Pierre, Foster, Gibbs, Galliano
NAYS:	Booth, Perry
ABSENT:	Clulee

Mr. Booth:  And that is approved. That will all be heard at that one Council meeting if you would come and tell them what you are trying to do and see if you can get them to support it.  

